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TERM 4: WEEK 6                                         NOVEMBER 2020 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the following boys in our Senior School who have completed and been awarded 

their respective President’s Awards: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been a challenging year for the boys to complete their awards with all the restrictions of 

lockdown and are to be commended for their determination and effort. – Mrs Christa Steyn 

’

Bible Reading

“For You, Lord, 

are good, and 

ready to forgive, 

and abundant in 

loving kindness 

to all who call 

upon You.” 

’  Award

#
For this week’s #FlashBackFriday we thought we would share what 

some of the boys thought of Mr Stewart-Burger joining them for  

their Tae-Bo sessions on the Oval for Fitness Friday! 

 

“It shows he also wants to be fit” - Zydan Williams (Grade 4) 

 

“It was so much fun and he also seemed to enjoy it”  

- Tristan Van Der Watt (Grade 4)   

 

“I thought that he could have pushed himself harder” - Adam Calder, (Grade 4) 

 

“It was good but we haven’t seen him again”  

- Kelby Schuss (Grade 6) 

 

“He looked very funny. 

 Why was he in a suit?”  

- Aiden Marian (Grade 4) 

 

“It was very funny.  

I was scared he might  

twist something”  

- Thomas Hardman  

(Grade 4) 

Zolani Jama (Grade 11) – Bronze Thomas Cullis (Grade 10) – Silver Jaimé Gous (Grade 11) – Bronze 

https://www.facebook.com/423185091180221/videos/301275997935183
https://www.facebook.com/423185091180221/videos/301275997935183


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15:15 START 

OVAL – SPARTANS vs SUPERNOVAS 

COLTS – ROYALS vs BOONDOCK SAINTS 

15:15 START 

OVAL – ROYALS vs SPARTANS 

COLTS – SUPERNOVAS vs BOONDOCK SAINTS 

8:30 START 

OVAL – SPARTANS vs BOONDOCK SAINTS 

COLTS – ROYALS vs SUPERNOVAS 

FINAL – OVAL 30 MIN AFTER! 

We’re looking forward to hosting our very  

first Saints Premier League next week!  

Here are some details… 

- 100 balls per team 

- 5 overs powerplay 

- 2 eight-ball overs – bowling side to call one 8 ball over 

during the 1st 8 overs (default will be the 8th over) 

- Batting team will call their 8 ball over during the second 

half (default 16th over) 

- In case of a tie we will have a Saints Super over (6 balls) 

- 4 points for a win 

- Top two teams after the pool matches to progress to 

the SPL20 final – if teams are level on points the winner 

of the pool match goes through. In case of 3 or 4 teams 

being level and pool results not providing finalists, 2 

teams with the most runs shall progress. Highest scores 

will count if the same number of games weren’t played. 
 

Special coloured caps will be worn by the top run scorer, 

wicket taker, mvp and gees. ! 

This week, Saints Old Boys Wes Madhevere and SJ Erwee have been in fine form with the bat for 

Zimbabwe and the Dolphins, respectively. Congratulations gents and keep flying the flag! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 technical 

artwork
 

This is this week’s artwork of the week, a self-portrait 

done in pencil, belongs to Asanda Vengeni in Grade 10.  

Our Grade 9 boys have had great fun  

working in groups to make a  

combination of bat and owl houses.  

Structural plans were sourced from the  

internet and the boys making the owl  

houses created two different styles, while  

the two teams making the bat boxes both 

created structures of a two-tier nature. 

The intention is for the bat boxes to be 

attached onto the Chapel wall to attract and 

house the resident bats. One owl house will be 

mounted in Taylor road and the second one  

on SCC campus. – Mr Martin Muller 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week we had the privilege of hosting  

Mr Nish Pillay during the Grade 8 Music classes  

for percussion workshops.  

The boys learnt about general concepts relating  

to performing as a percussionist but were also  

lucky enough to hear Mr Pillay play the Tabla, a  

drum popular for its use in Indian Classical music.  

They also heard the Dhol and Cajon drums played  

by Mr Pillay and had the opportunity to play these  

instruments and other drums as an ensemble.  

– Ms Kristen Wepener 

 

Marimba
Well done to our Junior and 

Senior Marimba bands who 

performed out on the grass 

today during lunch break.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Today was race day down in the 

Senior Primary, as our Grade 7 

boys tested out the abilities of 

their hand-made go karts! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

…Connecting

We would love to help connect your business with the greater St Charles College community.  

In order to facilitate this, we would really appreciate the following details pertaining to your business: 

 

Company Logo (jpeg/pdf), Company Name, Website (URL) and Company Tag Line / Motto 
 

@
We have created a page on the St Charles College website where SCC Families are able to promote their businesses 

as well as support other families associated to our College. There is no cost associated to this networking 

opportunity. Now is the time for us to support the ones closest to us, so please make use of our family network. 

 

 

Have you visited the 'Friends of the College' tab on our website?  

Click on the image alongside to be directed to the page. 

Earlier this term our Principal, Mr van Blerk, wrote a blog post titled 

"Keep this Village Alive" (you can read it here - 

https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/.../keep-this-village.../).  

In this article, we invited our SCC Families to share their business 

information with us so that we could promote their businesses as well  

as encourage the support of other families associated to our College. 

https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/friends-of-the-college/
mailto:saintsfriends@scc.co.za
https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/from-the-principals-desk/keep-this-village-alive/?fbclid=IwAR1zbXgrsgKduWwDcX6GASlPzh3JDN9EaBqhKn5LW79bGqnaVZUbj00la3o


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit the ‘Awsum’ 

School News 

website to see 

some of our news! 

www.awsumnews

.co.za 

https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF
https://protect-za.mimecast.com/s/5J9HCy8zBohNzXrtAWUiF


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


